
                                    TURNERS CLUB 2 MEETING MINUTES 


                                                   February 10. 2022                                                                                                


President Glenn Stelmach called this meeting to order at 7pm and welcomed our newest club 
members - Bob Steelens and Ron Palmer!


Old Business:  Our planned Introduction to turning for the Boy Scouts has not been 
rescheduled yet.  Brian will notify us of the new date when scheduled.


-Shirt update—A motion was made and passed to collect $10.00 in advance from anyone 
wishing to purchase a t-shirt.  F/U next month


V.P Report:   March meeting demo-Jay Barker -Making a Pooping Moose.  Demonstrators are 
still needed for April and May.                                                                                                        
***April meeting date changed to 4/21/22 by Hamburg. 


 TREASURER’S REPORT:  Petty Cash- $ 193.     Bank account $3738.                                                            
Total Club Balance $3931.54    We have 32 paid memberships so far this year (dues are only 
$10.00 for 2022). Pat reminded us that we need to keep a minimum club balance of $2,000.00 
for free checking. 


Secretary:  Linda sent out postcards to members who have not been active with info on our 
“hybrid” Monthly Meetings (meetings BOTH on Zoom for those unable to attend and “in 
person” at Hamburg).  Info about our “2 for 2022” President’s challenge to benefit Make a 
Wish fair sales also included.  We had 8 Zoom participants tonight in addition to ‘in person’ 
attendees!                                                             


FAIR News:  1. A motion was made and carried to purchase banners for use at the summer 
Make-A-Wish fair tables. Glenn to F/U with a possible design for Club 2.                  
2.Webmaster-John Lily has developed a new fair signup program to enable us to signup online!  
It is easy to use and will save time and duplication.  A motion was made and approved to pay 
$15.00 for 3 months to utilize this program with the other clubs also contributing 15.00   Thank 
you John!                                                                                                                                3.Glenn 
announced that volunteers are needed for the fair committee.  Contact Glenn if you are able to 
help.  Committee will begin to meet in March.                                                                                                 
4. There is a box of wood available for fair projects/donations.  Please help yourself!  


March President’s Challenge:  Glenn provided examples of napkins rings and holders….  If you 
make one for the fair, you will be eligible for a prize next month! (2 for 2022)


Young Member Challenge: (Chris, Ethan & Ryan).  Part 1= Flying Saucer Doorstops- Our 3 youth 
participants need to turn 2 Flying Saucer Doorstops for March’s meeting.  Part 2 project will be 



announced next month.  In May 2022  members will vote.  Winner will receive a class at 
Buffalo Woodturning Products!


Update on Hybrid zoom meetings:  Chris (technology) discussed how time-consuming setup/
take down is at this time. Tech needs identified.  A motion was made and approved for Chris to 
purchase a new camera and microphone for our meetings. Thanks to Chris for all the research 
and setup. Thanks also to Glenn for donating a laptop computer for zoom meetings!


TIP:  Save mail flyers with plastic coating you receive and use them to mix epoxy.


Show & Tell:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           


Paul Mazuchowski- Football stoppers; Sunflower and lighthouse cremation urns; sunflower; 
snakes and elephant.


Brian-Puzzles; Mugs; Buffalo puzzles


Ethan Hawkins- laser engraved StarWars 


Glenn-Penguin family; napkin rings; lidded box


Paul Boland-Frogs


Stu-Ducks; Bowl


Bob-Walnut Bowl


John L. - Natural edge bowl


Jack -Walnut Bowl


Rusty- maple Bowl


Tonight’s Demo was by Stuart Weismore on turning a wavey bowl……  Thank you to Stuart for 
the demo and all the info on techniques!  Also, Congratulations to Stuart for winning a Blue 
Ribbon at the 2021 Fair for a Wavey Bowl!!!!


Advice: “ Try something new/something you are unfamiliar with as it will renew your interest!”


50/50 winner AND president’s challenge winner =Stuart Weismore.


Next month’s meeting will be on 3/10/22 at 7pm at Hamburg school AND on zoom!


                                            


 Linda Bennett, Club 2 Secretary 



